
‘That this Synod, conscious that the Church is not of one mind 

on the issues raised by Living in Love and Faith, that we are in 

a period of uncertainty, and that many in the Church on all 

sides are being deeply hurt at this time, recognise the progress 

made by the House of Bishops towards implementing the 

motion on Living in Love and Faith passed by this Synod in 

February 2023, as reported in GS 2328, encourage the House 

to continue its work of implementation, and ask the House to 

consider whether some standalone services for same-sex 

couples could be made available for use, possibly on a trial 

basis, on the timescale envisaged by the motion passed by the 

Synod in February 2023. 


